Veterans, Ceremony and Parade Commission Regular Meeting
August 10, 2020 Meeting Minutes 
Opening: The Veterans, Ceremony and Parade Commission held their Regular Meeting on Monday August 10, 2020 in the Fowler Memorial Building, 45 New Haven Avenue, Tom Flowers called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and asked those present to stand for the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call: 
MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Tom Flowers
Mike Kupson 

Vincent Zelinsky 

Pattie Deer

John (Jack) Jansen

ABSENT/EXCUSED:

Russ Edwards Sr 

GUESTS:

Diane Zelinsky –recording secretary 

Agenda: Open Agenda
Consideration of Minutes –minutes from the March 9th and June 8th meeting were submitted by email to VCPC commission members.
Pattie Deer made a motion to accept those minutes and there was a 2nd of that motion by Vinny Zelinsky. Minutes from last 2 meetings were accepted as submitted.
Old Business:
Tom started off the discussion with an update on the potential new VCPC member to fill Christine Smith’s spot. The candidate has expressed interest in coming on board and should be able to do so in the September time frame. He will continue to work this and submit her name to the Mayor for approval in the near future and feels it will be a good addition to have a female Veteran on the commission.
Tom reported that Karen Fortunati, City Clerk reached out to the regional Tour of Honor Ride contacts and has had no response so for the time being this is tabled until such time as contact is made again. Most likely due the current restrictions all planned activities have been paused. 

Also, an open item is a status update regarding a proposed visit by an Air Force Band which is scheduled for August 31st. Tom has an action to follow up.

New Business:

Discussion turned to this years Veterans Day activities. Tom asked the commission to start thinking about an alternative celebration in the event that the Parade is cancelled for Sunday, November 8th.  Initial idea brought forward was to have a small ceremony at City Hall that day, with a possible guest speaker. It was suggested to invite currently serving military members to attend. Tom added perhaps doing a Minute with the Mayor similar to what was done for Memorial Day. 

Tom said he would reach out to the Milford Concert Band to see if they would consider playing or perhaps find a vocalist with musical accompaniment.
The September meeting will be two months out and the commission would like to be able to present a plan for consideration to the Mayor in lieu of the parade should it be cancelled. So members were asked to use this time to brainstorm and bring all ideas back for discussion.
The commission decided that the traditional wreath laying ceremony will still be held on November, 11, 2020 at 11 am and the VSO’s will only need to provide a single wreath to be placed at the Doughboy statue at City Hall.

.
For the Good of the Order: Mike Kupson asked if Tom had heard anything from Milford Bank on a plan for an alternate fund raising event since the Milford Moves Run was cancelled in June. Tom indicated that he had not and more than likely there will be none until next year.
Motion was made to Adjourn the meeting, and there was a 2nd to that meeting by Pattie Deer.
Meeting adjourned at: 8:00 pm 
Respectfully Submitted by
Diane Zelinsky
Recording Secretary

